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The Formentera Council's infrastructure and mobility offices report that a central Sant Ferran
thoroughfare will be closed to vehicle traffic during upgrades in the centre of town. From
Monday, January 29, motorists will be temporarily unable to circulate or park along carrer
Guillem de Montgrí, a road linking the main road (also known as avinguda Joan Castelló
Guasch) with the es Pujols roundabout.

  

The following steps are being taken to minimise inconveniences caused by the closure:

  

Access to the Sant Ferran school; no changes. Even with carrer Guillem de Montgrí closed,
drivers can use carrers Sant Jaume and Tarragona to reach the school.

  

Access to carrer Major; drivers can access carrer Major from the north by way of the es Pujols
roundabout.

  

Access to pedestrian-only streets; carrers Mallorca, Menorca and Havana can all be
accessed by way of carrer Alacant, which will accommodate traffic both ways during
construction.

  

Motorists must use the roundabout to reach southern parts of Sant Ferran and es Pujols.

  

To minimise the inconveniences to residents and businesses, an overflow car park was opened
in early December to accommodate 70 vehicles. It can be accessed from the roundabout.

  

Work is expected to be completed by April 30. The initial phase of the project began
Wednesday, January 10. An expanded stage will begin Monday, January 29, and additional
upgrades will take place along carrer València.

 1 / 2



Carrer Guillem de Montgrí closed during construction
Friday, 26 January 2018 17:47

  

 2 / 2


